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[bookmark: _Hlk39049747]For actions required in Chapter 140 to have a Draft Availability Notice.
(exemptions include Part 70 Administrative Revisions, Minor Modifications, Minor Changes, Section 502(b)(10) Changes, License Transfers, and HAP emission limitations not including case-by-case MACT determinations)
1. To be advertised once by the applicant in a newspaper of general circulation in the area of the project location.
2. A copy of the "published" notice is to be submitted to the Department.
3. If there is a proposed emissions change, a summary of the change must be included in the notice.
4. Coordinate with your DEP Project Manager to select a proposed meeting date and time.

PUBLIC NOTICE OF
DRAFT LICENSE AVAILABILITY

[bookmark: Text1][bookmark: _GoBack]Please take notice that (name address and phone number of applicant) has filed an Air Emission License Application with the Maine Department of Environmental Protection (DEP). The application has been found acceptable for processing by the Bureau of Air Quality (BAQ) and a draft license has been prepared pursuant to the provisions of 38 M.R.S., Section 590.

[bookmark: Text2]The application is for (summary of project including the emissions change involved)

[bookmark: Text3][bookmark: Text4]The application and supporting documentation will be made available for review by contacting the DEP Project Manager, (DEP Project Manager Name) at (phone number). The BAQ's preliminary determination in the form of a draft order are available on the Department’s website at https://www.maine.gov/dep/comment/index.html or by contacting the DEP Project Manager.

Written public comments may be sent to the DEP Project Manager listed above at the Bureau of Air Quality, State House Station #17, Augusta, Maine 04333. The public comment period ends 30 calendar days following the date of this notice.

According to Department regulations, interested parties must be notified, written comments are invited, and the public may request a public meeting. If the Department receives a written request for a public meeting within 15 calendar days from the date of this notice, a public meeting will be held. 

[bookmark: Text5][bookmark: Text6]Due to the Department’s efforts designed to help prevent the spread of Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19), the BAQ is unable to hold a public meeting in person. However, if requested, a virtual public meeting will be held on (date) at (time). Members of the public may join the meeting online or by phone. For instructions on how to participate, or if other accommodations are necessary for ADA compliance, please contact the DEP Project Manager listed above. 

The public may also request that a public hearing be held in addition to the public meeting.  A request for a public hearing must be in writing specifying the reasons why a hearing is warranted and received by the DEP within 20 days from the date of this notice.  In accordance with Chapter 2 of the DEP’s regulations, the DEP will determine whether to hold a public hearing.
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